
 

Storm Eunice Update Thursday 17th February 2022 
 

 

Dear All,  

 

As you may have seen, there is now a red weather warning for wind in place tomorrow 

morning.  https://www.metoffice.gov.uk/weather/warnings-and-advice/uk-

warnings#?id=f3167677-9b5e-464a-b11b-a9d00f9d392b&date=2022-02-18. 

 

The advice from the Met Office is to stay inside where possible due to a likely risk of flying 

debris, fallen trees and power lines.  

 

Given this, we have sadly assessed that we must close the school for tomorrow, Friday 18th 

February, to avoid putting our pupils, families and staff members at risk. I have discussed 

this decision carefully with the local authority and with our Chair of Governors, Nikki 

Powell.  

 

We wanted to let you know as soon as possible so that you are able to make childcare 

arrangements.  There are no changes to our school day for today (Thursday).  

 

Our team will be on hand tomorrow to share some home-learning activities via Showbie.  

As ever, if we can help with anything at all, please do not hesitate to get in touch.  Our 

phone lines may not be monitored at points tomorrow so the best way to contact us is on 

my email below or secretary@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk.  

 

Thank you all for your understanding and support.   

 

Chris Chislett 

Headteacher 

head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk  
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